## HARB Minutes August 5, 2014

Chairman Andrew Harding called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm in the Borough Office at 14 Crafton Street in Wellsboro, PA and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Attending were Andrew Harding, Jay Erb, William Yacovissi, Daryl Stratton, Joan Hart, Terry Bryant and Teresa Capuzzo, Borough Manager Daniel Strausser and Secretary/Treasurer Susan Keck.

Also in attendance were applicants: Leslie Wishard and contractor Carl Mays for the Green Free Library and Kevin Connelly for the Deane Center.

**MINUTES:** Minutes for February and May were approved by motion of Bill Yacovissi, seconded by Joan Hart, and carried unanimously.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Green Free Library- The project is to repair/replace part of the existing porch floor with a tongue and groove composite material. They won't know if the columns need work until they get into the project. The HARB Board would like to revisit the columns if it turns out they need to be replaced. The paint will be a battleship gray. The faceboard; a composite material.

**Deane Center.** Kevin Connelly presented a plan for the lawn area adjacent to Central Avenue. Two seating areas with 3 benches set into concrete pads. 3 Trees and 2 trash cans will be part of this plan.

Terry Bryant recommended approval of both projects to Council. This was seconded by Joan Hart and carried unanimously

Dan Strausser will be scheduling a HARB seminar for the winter months.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Sucanti Ceck